
     

   

 

 

May 7, 2024 

 

Dear Chairwoman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Chicago Airplane Noise Mitigation Project in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Chicago Department of Aviation 

located at 10000 W O’Hare Ave, Chicago, IL 60666-6000. The funding would be used to 

provide aircraft noise mitigation to homes surrounding the Chicago O’Hare International 

Airport by installing sound insulation treatments (acoustical windows, doors, and central 

air-conditioning as part of CDA’s RSIP, or Residential Sound Insulation Program. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would improve residential life in 

areas that the FAA deemed to have significant noise impact. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mike Quigley 

Member of Congress 
  


